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A project is underway to deliver a new primary school and community spaces in Green Square. The 
project is jointly funded by the Department of Education and the City of Sydney and includes fit-for-
purpose learning spaces and core facilities to meet enrolment demands in the area. It also includes a 
number of community and shared spaces, including multipurpose spaces, a games court and adjacent 
courtyard, and a community hall.  

This notification provides an update on the early works for the Green Square Public School and 
Community Spaces. As previously notified early works, including demolition of the hydrotherapy pool 
building, started in November 2021 and is anticipated to finish in March2022.  

Decommissioning substation 

As part of construction for the new school, works to decommission the existing Ausgrid substation 
located within the project site is required.  

Works to decommission the substation will take place between Monday 7 March and Saturday 19 March 
2022, weather dependent. 

The work will also include excavating a trench to the underground high voltage cable junction beneath 
the footpath on the eastern side of Portman Street opposite Geddes Avenue. The trenched area will cross 
part of the footpath and will be fenced off from the public. 

Pedestrian access down Portman Street will be maintained with measures in place to ensure the safety 
of pedestrians. 

Ausgrid and specialist subcontractors will decommission the substation, upgrade high voltage cables 
and complete upgrade works further south along Portman Street and adjacent to the shared driveway. 
Ausgrid will undertake the work simultaneously to minimise disturbance to the community. 

The footpath will be repaired before it is reopened to the public. 

Please do not hesitate to contact School Infrastructure NSW if you have any queries about the upcoming 
works. 

Thank you for your patience as we carry out this important work. 
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